
Check against delivery.

Statement of the Chairman of the
Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions

24 October 2013

Revised estimates resulting from resolutions and decisions adopted by the
Economic and Social Council at its substantive session of 2013

ACABQ report: A/68/7/Add.2; Related report of the Secretary-General: A/68/380)

Mr. Chairman,

The additional requirements arising as a result of the resolutions and decisions adopted
by the Council at its substantive session of 2013 are estimated at $91,100, of which $29,400
relates to the programme budget for the biennium 2012-2013 and $61,700 to the proposed
programme budget for the biennium 2014-2015.

The Advisory Committee notes that no additional appropriations are sought over and
above the current level of funding of the programme budget for 2012-2013 and of the proposed
programme budget for 2014-2015. It further notes that should the actual requirements exceed the
absorptive capacity of the respective sections, the additional provisions would be reported in the
context of the second performance reports of the relevant biennium. The Advisory Committee
has no objection to the Secretary-General's approach. It expects that every effort will be made to
absorb the additional requirements.
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Request for a subvention to the United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research
resulting from the recommendations of the Board of Trustees of the Institute on the work

programme of the Institute for 2014-2015

(ACABQ report: A/68/7/Add. 1; related Secretary-General's reports:/I/68/80; A/68/6 (Sect. 4))

Mr. Chairman,

I am pleased to introduce the Advisory Committee's report (A/68/7/Add. 1) on the
request for a subvention to the United Nations Institute for Disarmament Research (UNIDIR)
resulting from the recommendations of the Board of Trustees of the Institute on the work
programme of the Institute for 2014-2015.

The Advisory Committee recommends that the General Assembly approve the request
for the subvention of $577,800 (before recosting) from the regular budget of the United Nations
for the biennium 2014-2015, for which the provision has already been included under section 4,
Disarmament, of the proposed programme budget for the same biennium.

Mr. Chairman, I would like to take this opportunity to mention that the subvention to
UNIDIR for the biennium 2012-2013 was not recosted. The Advisory Committee regrets that
the established procedures for recosting the subvention were not followed for the biennium
2012-2013. The Committee expects that the Secretary-General will ensure that such established
procedures will be complied with in the future. More detailed information on the recosting and
the original intention of the subvention is contained in paragraphs 3 to 5 of the report of the
Committee.

With respect to the financial sustainability of UNIDIR, including the subvention, the
Advisory Committee notes the recommendations made by the Office of Internal Oversight
Services in this regard, and looks forward to the proposal for a sustainable funding strategy
from the Institute to achieve its mandate and objectives.

I thank you, Mr. Chairman.


